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LACOMBE MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

 OPERATIONAL COMMITTEE MEETING

LACOMBE MEMORIAL CENTRE

5214 – 50 AVENUE
LACOMBE, ALBERTA
February 6, 2012 at 7:00 PM
Jeff Heindel called the meeting to order @ 7:06 PM
PRESENT:
	Tina Parton
	Kari Pilote
	Jeff Heindel

	Lin Luymes
	Justin Grabo
	Thalia Hibbs

	Bruce Miller
	Paul Pearson
	Becky Ramsy

	Anita Brown
	Jacqui Rider
	Mike Kozak

	Les Richardson
	Lara Fodor
	Connie Lofstrand


CHAIRMAN AND SECRETARY


 Jeff Heindel occupied the Chair and Tina Parton acted as Secretary of the meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
BUSINESS 
· Bantam AA Provincials March 23-25


· Bantam AA provincial tournament last year raised approx $7000.00 that they gave back to the association.

· Tournament committee is looking for volunteers for the weekend.

· Approximately 100 volunteers are required for the weekend.

· 3 volunteers are required from each team in LMHA.

· 16 Initiation and Novice kids are needed to carry banners during opening ceremonies.

· Tournament committee is looking for sponsorship. The sponsors name will go on the program and on the website.
Justin Grabo made a motion that LMHA requires each team to supply 3 volunteers for the Bantam AA minor provincial weekend March 23 – 25. Lara Fodor seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

· Discussion regarding Coach Development

· Possibly having the coach mentor involved especially with the younger groups to help develop practice plans.

· Follow Hockey Canada Guideline setout already.

· Stream line our coaches to work together division to division.

EXECUTIVE REPORTS
PRESIDENT – Jeff Heindel
· Rockets display – unveiling ceremony January 17
· Some members of LMHA don’t feel the association got the recognition they deserve for this.

· Good comments and great memories regarding the display case.
· 2011 Provincial Pictures

· Last years provincial pictures have not been hung up. They maybe getting reorganized. 

· Need to standardize the size of pictures.

· Suggested to have a plexiglass cover on the pictures to protect them.

· Tina will contact Judy’s framing for suggestions.

· Jeff will talk to the City about our options.

VICE-PRESIDENT – Trevor Jevne-Absent
REGISTRAR – Lin Luymes

· 3 teams no longer get travel permits because the coaches have not completed all the qualifications. It is in Hockey Alberta’s hand not LMHA.

· Travel permits are required for tournaments and anytime a team is leaving our zone to play.

· Coaches need to complete the respect in sport.

· Next fall one parent per family with a child playing minor hockey is required to have respect in sport to register

· If you have the Coach Respect In Sport your household is still required to have one parent with the Parent version.

· Lin will not be able to register kids though Hockey Alberta in the fall without this course.

· Association members will not be reimbursed for this course.

· LMHA is going to make it mandatory to have the course complete by May to receive the early bird registration rate.

Jacqui Rider made a motion that it is mandatory for each family to complete the Respect in Sport Parent Program and be in attendance at the Annual General Meeting/Early Bird registration night in May in order to receive the Early Bird rate. Bruce Miller seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. 
· Anyone new moving in to our area has to provide proof of residency to register in LMHA.

· Initiation/Novice/Atom tax receipts have not been completed yet there is a glitch in the computer system but it will be resolved soon.
SECRETARY – Tina Parton
· Nothing to report.
TREASURER – Kari Pilote

· Nothing to report.

PAST-PRESIDENT – Troy Rider - Absent

DIRECTORS REPORT

INITIATION – Becky Ramsay

· Some parents are refusing to volunteer to do a shift at the home tournament. The tournament committee can make it mandatory for each family to volunteer or their child doesn’t get to play.

· Initiation/Novice tournament committee needs more direction on running a tournament in the future.

· Feel that 95% of the apparel has been wrong this year. Direct all apparel issues to Rachel Maris.

NOVICE – Roy Burton – Absent
ATOM – Shawn Playford 

· Discussion regarding a few issues this year.

· A coach doesn’t feel the coach mentor or executive followed up with the team to resolve the issue. 

· Jeff was not aware the issue was not followed up with.

· Director and coach mentor did try following up with the group but one coach was not willing to sit down with the others and resolve the issue.
PEEWEE – Darin Gill, Gord Mclennan – Absent

· C team has moved on to the second round of provincials.

· B team lost to Eckville in double overtime. Good series.

· A team has qualified for Alberta Winter Games and has 1 round of provincial playdowns left to play.

BANTAM – Mike Kozak
· Nothing to report.
MIDGETS – Les Richardson
· Need more pucks. Les will go pick up more pucks.
FEMALE–Ryan Brown–Absent, Lara Fodor

· Atom girls won gold at a tournament this weekend.

· Bantam girls have moved on to the second round of provincials.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
FUNDRAISING CONVENER – Natalie Broderson - Absent

SPONSORSHIP – Justin Grabo 

· Sponsorship banners have been seen around town and everyone is happy with them.

REFEREE IN CHIEF – Josh Smith – Absent

· Josh is following with the Greff family regarding a memorial picture.
TOURNAMENT CHAIR – Lana Beierbach – Absent
ICE CONVENOR – Jacqui Rider

· Directors please notify Jacqui if your teams are going to use their morning practices in March.

· Initiation teams need to know when they hand back am game ice it is not being picked up they need to fill the early morning spots with another game or use it as a practice.

· Weekend early am ice cannot be given back unless the teams are going to a tournament.

· Ice is set aside for playoffs that will be starting soon.

· Managers need to remember to contact ice convener and ref assigners when games get cancelled and rescheduled.

· Teams are required to pay for unused ice and refs if they forget to cancel.
UPPER REFEREE ASSIGNER – Anita Brown
· Waiting for a schedule for the provincial weekend. Mike is working on it.

· Hockey Alberta has discussed running a 4 man system that would add an additional cost of $46/per game. This cost would be an issue.
· Tournament committee is looking into possibly running a 4 man system for the semi-finals and finals.

· Josh and Anita are working together.

LOWER REFEREE ASSIGNER – Jacqui Rider
EQUIPMENT - Paul Bernier - Absent.
GAME AND CONDUCT – Roy Burton - Absent
APPAREL – Rachel Maris, Randean Playford – Both Absent
COACH MENTOR – Jason Petrie - Absent.
SOUTH CENTRAL MINOR HOCKEY LAEAGUE REPRESENTATIVE – Troy Rider – Absent
· No handshaking with other teams after games refs are optional.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

NEW BUSINESS
· No new business

ADJOURNMENT

Lara Fodor made a motion to adjourn the meeting Kari Pilot seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 9:26 PM.  

______________________________________________

JEFF HEINDEL, PRESIDENT

______________________________________________

EXECUTIVE MEMBER
(Please indicate position and print name) 
Next meeting to be held March 5, 7:00 pm 
at the Lacombe Sports and Leisure Complex.
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